

Board of Governors
Jeff Cullman, Janet Tressler-Davis,
Archie Griffin, James Hamilton, Wilmer Hosket,
Lee Ann Igoe, Jason Job, John B. McCoy,
George McElroy, Geoff Ortlip, Nancy Sneed,

Kyle Stroh, Margaret Williams

Founders Committee Leigh Allen, Dick Fryman, Betsy Ortlip, Jay Ortlip, Tod Ortlip, Michael Ports, Ed Sneed, Jack Stephan

6740 Worthington Road Westerville, OH 43082-9491 614 882-CLUB Fax 614 899-3096

Dear Principal,

We hope that the 2023-2024 school year is off to a great start. It is hard to believe that Fall is right around the corner, which means Homecoming is on the horizon as well.

Each year, The Lakes Golf and Country Club is a prime destination for photos prior to Homecoming and Prom. After much thought and consideration, we are reaching to you for assistance regarding a situation that, over the years, has become a hazard for students attending Homecoming and Prom, Highland Lakes community homeowners and Club members. We have watched the numbers grow each year and it has become an unsafe situation for all parties. In addition, it is extremely disruptive to golfers, dinner service and private events. The past two years we have hired private security for crowd control and course protection.

We respectfully request that you share with your parents and students that they will be unable to take photos at The Lakes this year and in the future. Should they still choose to try to take photos at The Lakes, they will be asked to leave by security when they arrive onsite. Making this choice will only delay their plans for the evening, and they will have to find an alternate location for photos in a pinch.

We want the membership to feel comfortable using their Club, and your parents and students to remain safe, so this is the conclusion that we have reached.

Thank You,

and The Lakes Golf and Country Club Management Team